
TO:  Mayor Althoff and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  Police Officer Badge Pinning 

 

DATE:  May 12, 2022 

 

 
BACKGROUND 

 

During the past year we have been very focused on getting the new officers hired and 

trained, which made staffing flexibility challenging during most of 2021.  We now have 

all the new officers on their own but still had two officers, Tyler Johnson and Hunter 

Hubner, we needed to do a badge pinning for.  National Police Week seemed like the 

perfect time to formally welcome these new officers with a badge pinning, which will 

include the administration of the Oath by the Mayor, (ceremonial since they are licensed 

peace officers) followed by the formal pinning on of their badges.  Tyler’s will be pinned 

on by his parents and Hunter’s will be pinned on by his girlfriend.   

 
 


